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Report of Hindi Workshop
Topic: Use of Information Technology in Official Language Implementation

A Hindi workshop on the use of information technology in Official Language
implementation was organized in the institute on 15th February 2024 for the staff
members of administration and audit & accounts sections, in which Mr. Jagadeesan, A.K,,
Joint Director (OL) of the institute, delivered a lecture on the topic. Dr. N.P. Sahu, Joint
Director presided over the function.

Shri Jagadeesan A. K. delivered the lecture effectively and attractively in very
simple words. In the beginning, he informed the participants about the constitutional
provisions and Rules & Regulations of the Official Language and how to work in Hindi in
the office. During the lecture, he informed the participants about the IT tools available
to work in Hindi on computer, in which information was given about how type in Hindi
on computer using phonetic keyboard and also through voice typing. After the lecture,
hands-on training was also imparted to the participants, which was effectively utilized
by them. At the end, the difficulties of the participants were also resolved and it was also
informed that if any problem arises while working in Hindi, they can contact the Hindi
Division.

Earlier in his Presidential address, Dr. N.P. Sahu, Joint Director said that we
should be proud of our language. One should take pride in reading and writing in Hindi.
Language is a medium that binds all people together. Therefore, | appeal to everyone to
do their work in Hindi. Then only we can promote Hindi in the institute. Hindi will not
progress only by the efforts of Hindi Division. For this all staff members of the institute
should work in Hindi.

On this occasion Shri K. L. Meena, Chief Administrative Officer (SG) provided
brief information regarding the promotion of Hindi in the institute and appealed
everyone to do their administrative work as much as possible in Hindi. He further said
that the documents under Section 3(3) of Official Languages Act, 1963 should be issued
in bilingual form only. If any problem arises in this regard, you can contact the Hindi
section.

Shri Rajneesh Kumar Singh, Comptroller also spoke on this ocassion. He said that
today's era is IT era.. We all should know the tools of information technology available
to work in Hindi. This is not a difficult task, it just requires desire to work in Hindi like
the saying where there is a will, there is a way. If everyone works in Hindi then Hindi will
automatically progress.

At outset, Mr. Pratap Kumar Das, Chief Technical Officer welcomed all the
participants and Mr. Jagadishan A. K,, Joint Director (Official Language) briefed about
the background of the workshop. In the end, Mrs. Rekha Nair, Assistant Chief Technical
Officer proposed vote of thanks. A total of 30 participants participated in this workshop.
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